North Marston C E School report to the Parish Council 2016/17
We currently have 105 pupils on roll which is our capacity number. We are full in all year groups except year 2. We are still receiving regular phone calls from people looking at buying houses in the village or local area, but can rarely offer a school place. 

We continue to be proud that the school still serves the communities of North Marston and Granborough, with so many of the pupils being from the 2 villages. However, this number is changing at the lower end of the school with there being less younger children in the village. We are aware that parking is continuing to be an issue in the village, but with more pupils coming from out of catchment they have to drive in. The school bus also does not take pupils in reception until they are 5, so the parents have to bring them into the village too.
Our charity work this year has included sponsoring a child in Kenya, Jeans for Genes, Operation Christmas Child shoebox appeal and Comic Relief. We also had a visit from the medical detection dog charity and held a mufti day to raise money for them.
Our PTA has held a number of fundraising events to support the school. The Artisan Christmas Fayre was a great success and it was lovely to have so many members of the community join us on that evening. There was the regular Family Christmas Bazaar, Film Nights, cake sales and at the end of this term, Alvin, an Elvis impersonator is bringing his show to school for a fun evening for adults only. The main focus for this fundraising is for new picnic benches and activity tables for outside and other playground equipment. 
Our greatest challenge for the coming year is the school budget. We are receiving less funding and basic costs are rising. This is a national problem, but is very concerning for our school this year and in the future.

Forest Schools, which has a base set up at the sportsfield, continues to go from strength to strength. The younger pupils visit the forest every week come rain or shine, and have marvellous learning experiences in the outdoors. We have also continued to benefit from the village surroundings through history walks around the village, collective worship and services in church, visits to the shop and visits from members of the community. We have linked more strongly with the Parish council this year working together on the Speed Watch issue and dog fouling. I hope we can continue to raise community issues with the pupils and get them involved. We are very grateful for the support from parents and locals. We are very lucky to be surrounded by such a rich environment and lovely people.
Cathy Gouldstone
